
 

 

COVIDSafe Sailing Update  
 

26 August 2020 
 

 
Dear Skippers 

 

Please find attached the latest Covid-19 recommendations from NSW Health in conjunction 

with Australian Sailing. 

 

In summary, the recommendations are that all crew on boats sailing from MHYC should be 

residents of Zone A as defined in the attachment. Boats can sail against other boats from 

other clubs, provided they sail from Zone A and return without getting off the boat. No 

overnight sleeping on boats that are racing is permitted. This recommendation will be 

reviewed by NSW Health at the end of September. 

 

The responsibility to comply with these recommendations is the skippers.  

 

MHYC intends to continue with its current sailing program. To ensure that no boat is 

penalised by these recommendations, all racing will be non-pointscore until the end of 

September. This arrangement is in line with other clubs. 

 

While the Commodore’s Front Up Cup will continue on Saturday 5 September, unfortunately 

the Open Day onshore activities and Sail Past have been cancelled due to the 

recommendations.  

 

Our current COVIDSafe Sailing requirements will continue to apply on-shore.  

 

The Covid-19 situation remains fluid, so please keep updated via the club’s website and the 

Australian Sailing website. The club will endeavour to manage both on-shore and on-water 

activities so that we can enjoy our sport in a COVIDSafe manner. 

 

Please keep safe. 

 

Yours in Sailing 

 

 

 

 

Peter Lewis  
Commodore  
  



 

 

COVIDSafe Sailing Update  
 

 

 
Zone Maps published 21 August 2020 

 

 



 

 

NSW Sailing in a Covid Environment  

Australian Sailing August Update 

20th August 2020  

In response to increased cases of COVID-19 in NSW, Dr Kerry Chant (Chief Health Officer - NSW)  is 
 advising of further public health measures to minimise the risk of COVID-19 transmission related 
to participation in community sports. These updated recommendations will help clubs  to meet the 
NSW Government’s aim of achieving no community transmission in NSW and will support 
community sports to continue operating safely. 

It is essential that community sports organisations have a COVID-19 safety plan covering the sport 
and recreation events, and the club is fully compliant with this plan at all times. NSW Government 
Covid Safety Marshalls are visiting clubs around NSW. In addition, clubs are asked to please 
implement the following updated public health recommendations:  

 Cease activities that result in the mixing of participants and staff from different regions, for 
example by ceasing racing, regattas and regional or state championships or competitions.   

 Inter-regional mixing include activities which bring together participants (including spectators 
and officials) from organisations in different regions of Sydney, from a rural area into a metro 
area and vice versa, and movement between different rural areas  

 For water-based sports in Greater Sydney (i.e. Sydney Harbour or beach-based sports), NSW 
Health have requested that there should be at least three (3) ‘regions’, determined by the 
SSO/SSOD, but ideally more. Click here for the determined regions for sailing 

 Cease any activities that result in overnight stays (e.g. multi-day regattas, training camps) due to 
increased risk of COVID transmission in residential-type settings with shared facilities  

 Cease face-to-face social activities relating to community sports (e.g. award ceremonies, bbq's, 
end-of-season social gatherings, post-training group dinners, open-days)  

 Avoid carpools or bus travel with people from different household groups where possible  

 For local activities, limit spectators to one parent only, where the child requires 
parental supervision during the sporting activity.  
 

Clubs are requested to please commence implementation of these recommendations by 
Wednesday 19 August. NSW Health anticipates these recommendations will need to be in place for 
the next 6 weeks until the end of September. Australian Sailing will continue to update you in 
relation to the continued need for these public health measures. I would like to thank your club for 
your support and ongoing attention to providing a COVID-19 safe environment.  

Many thanks 

Carl Webster - Regional Manager NSW/ACT 

  Letter to Community Sport Organisations from Dr Kerry Chant  
  Frequently asked questions on the latest restrictions 
  Presentation to club officials (20th August 2020) 
  Updated Zone Maps (21st August 2020) 

 

  

https://www.nsw.gov.au/covid-19/industry-%E2%80%AFguidelines/community-sporting-competitions-and-full-training-activities%C2%A0
https://cdn.revolutionise.com.au/cups/austsailclubs/files/uqbm6sqeqdy1yqgu.pdf
https://www.health.nsw.gov.au/Infectious/covid-19/Pages/cho-advice-sports.aspx
https://www.sport.nsw.gov.au/sites/default/files/faqadvicesport.pdf
https://www.sport.nsw.gov.au/sites/default/files/faqadvicesport.pdf
https://www.dropbox.com/s/46cx8okkm2507wo/NSWCovidAugustUpdate.pdf?dl=0
https://www.dropbox.com/s/46cx8okkm2507wo/NSWCovidAugustUpdate.pdf?dl=0
https://cdn.revolutionise.com.au/cups/austsailclubs/files/iu44jvndcxjftmxa.pdf

